OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY BANK OF MONTREAL CHAMBERS MARKET SQUARE THE UNIVERSITY OF WESTERN ONTARIO LONDON, CANADA 23rd October, 1924. General Sir Arthur Currie, K.C.B., LL.D., Principal McGill University, Montreal, Quebec. Dear General Currie: On behalf of the University of Western Ontario, I desire to thank you for your kindness in helping us with the Memorial Service on Friday, the 17th instant. Please accept our congratulations upon the excellence of your address which was probably the finest effort that our people have been privilege to hear. Everyone who was present has spoken of it in the highest terms. If it would not be too much trouble, we would like a copy of your address in manuscript form so it may be published, if the opportunity offers, and put into permanent form. I am requesting Dr. Fox to write to you for the address you gave at the Special Convocation on the evening of the 16th. Your services to this University and to this section of the country will always be remembered with gratitude. Yours very truly, Executive Secretary. WJB(MC)